
From:
To: Immingham OCGT
Cc:
Subject: VPI Immingham OCGT – EN010097
Date: 06 February 2020 21:08:17

VPI Immingham OCGT - EN010097
 
Dear Sir / Madam
 
Our Reference: 20022367
 

I am writing to you in respect of the Written Representation that we submitted back on 11th September

2019 and the Deadline 7 of today, 6th February 2020.
 
While I am not in a position today to withdraw our objections to the proposed project as described in
our Written Representation, I can confirm that following recent meetings between Total Lindsey Oil
Refinery Limited and VPI Immingham B Limited we are close to a form of agreement that may allow us
to withdraw our objections in the near future.
 
Our first objection related to the risk of siting the OCGT close to our existing restaurant site, the
following proposals are being discussed to mitigate the associated risks are…
 

·         Total Lindsey Oil Refinery Limited and VPI Immingham B Limited to agree an accurately located
boundary line on the southern side of our Rosper Road Car Park, with VPI undertaking to
relocate our restaurant if any developments encroaches north of that boundary;

 
·         VPI Immingham B Limited agree to relocate the restaurant if any development poses a risk to

our continued quite enjoyment of the restaurant in its current location, such risk include (but
are not limited to) potential blast zones, noise pollution, restricted access, etc…
 

·         Total Lindsey Oil Refinery Limited and VPI Immingham B Limited to agree a traffic management
system for both construction and operational phases of the development so that vehicle ingress
and egress from the proposed facility using our access roads does not interfere with the
continued use of the remainder of the Rosper Road Car Park and allows safe vehicular and
pedestrian access to the restaurant (if said restaurant does not require relocation).

 
Our second objection related to the method of construction, operational use and maintenance of the
700mm Natural Gas Pipeline linking the existing VPI site to the proposed site and of the Existing Gas
Pipeline in the vicinity of our pipeline “Finaline”. I understand protective provisions are included in the
final planning application, once confirmed as suitable mitigation, any such protective provision will
allow us to withdraw our second objection.
 

While I accept that the examination is due to close on 8th February, we undertake to keep both the
Planning Inspectorate and relevant Secretary of State informed of further progress.
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.
 
Regards
 

Mark BELTON
Refining & Chemicals



Refining & Base Chemicals Europe
Total LOR Limited Corporate Services Manager

      
     

Total Lindsey Oil Refinery Limited
North Killingholme
Immingham DN40 3LW
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